University of Hawafi at Mānoa Library — Archives

Feb. 10, 1965

Dear Tai San:

In the coming issue of Diamond Sangha we will of course tell about Y. Roshi's holding seshin here early in July. We had also thought to mention that he will hold sesshin in Los Angeles and on the east coast, as we understood from his letter. We should like to add that anyone interested in the Mainland sesshin should write to you, and give your address. However we didn't want to do this without first checking with you. We thought that is no such mention was made, some people might write to us about the Mainland sesshin, and it would save time all around if they wrote directly to whoever would be making the arrangmements. I hope to make up the dummy of the D-S mext week and start typing the stencils, so I'd appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.

We received a package from Dr. Suzuki with the two kakemono, and we are sending yours on to you. We have also had a letter from Soen Rsohi in which he mentined about Sensaki San's manuscripts, so we are sending these to Ray.

.. weather . . All is fine here, everyone encouraged by the news of the R hi's coming, and sitting hard to prepare for sesshin. We hope that Sekida San will be here in good time, to act as interpreter. If not, there is someone else here who is well qualified.

The enclosed check is actually from Lotte and Paul, as they accepted our offer to refund a contribtuion, and asked us to turn it over to you. We have made the check out to the Zen Studies Society, also a tex-free organization, in order to save Lotte and Paul from losing their Income Tax deduction.

We are looking forward to hearing from you about the transfer of your sponsorship.

With all good wishes from us both,

Aure